
WEEKEND MASSES 

     ST. JOHN CHURCH        HOLY TRINITY CHURCH  
       1405 FIRST AVENUE                    201 CLARK STREET 
      SATURDAY   4:30 PM                   SUNDAY    9:00 AM 

      SUNDAY      10:30 AM   This Mass Live Streamed  

HOLY FAMILY PARISH 

A Catholic faith community called to serve God and others  
through Eucharist, prayer, education, and daily living of the Gospel values. 

PARISH OFFICE:  201 CLARK STREET, MIDDLETOWN, OH 45042 

(513) 422-0602         www.holyfamilymiddletown.com 

ADORATION POSTPONED 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
ST. JOHN CHURCH  SATURDAY  3:30 PM 

August 8, 2021                              19th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

                                       

                            COMING EVENTS 
 

   

 Annual Parish Golf Outing ……………........….. Sun Aug 15 

 State Rt #122 Clean Up Crew ………....…....…. Sat Aug 28 
 

 SVDP 5th Sunday Collection …..................... Sun Aug 29 
 

 RCIA Informational Meeting ….…….…....….... Sun Aug 29 
 

 Labor Day 8 AM Mass @ HT ….…….……..….... Mon Sep 6 
 

 Annual Parish Picnic ….……..…….……......…….. Sun Sep 12 

 Beacons Update:  Be Heard, Stay Informed, Sign Up  
 To stay on top of the latest developments on Beacons of Light, the archdiocese 
 -wide pastoral planning process currently underway, sign up for the free monthly 
 Beacons Update newsletter at www.BeaconsAOC.org. 

 Comment on Draft “Families of Parishes” Open October 1st - 20th  
 Make sure your voice is heard!  Beacons of Light, the archdiocese-wide pastoral  
 planning process currently underway, will result in all parishes being grouped  
 into “Families” under the leadership of one pastor.  A draft of this plan will be shared for  
 public comment October 1-20 at www.BeaconsAOC.org.  Don’t miss this opportunity to  
 provide your input to this important initiative which will shape the future of our archdiocese. 

Elementary PREP for Children in Grades 
K - 8 begins Monday, Sept 13th  
6:30 - 7:30 PM 
Classes are held Mondays from  
6:30 to 7:30 p.m. and at this time 
we plan to be back in the St. John Center  
with in-person classes this year.  These classes 
are for all children who attend public school.   
Register all NEW students by contacting  
Dee Golembiewski, Director of Religious 
Education, via e-mail at dee@holyfamily 
middletown.com.  

P R E P     

Parish Religious Education Programs 



Special Prelude Next Saturday! 
The Razors Edge Barbershop Chorus  
- under the direction of Ron Chambers and  
including Holy Family Parish members - will be  
at the 4:30 PM Mass next Saturday, August 14th.   
A prelude of religious music will begin at 4:10 PM and  
the Chorus will also sing during the celebration of Mass.   

In Your Prayers Please Remember  
Alice Brown at Atrium Medical Center,  
Steve Geswein at Bethesda North and  
Rick Sleesman and Kenneth Lewis at Hospice  
of Butler and Warren Counties this week.  

Daily Scripture Readings  
Mon: Dt 10:12-22 / Mt 17:22-27 
Tues: 2 Cor 9:6-10 / Jn 12:24-26 
Wed: Dt 34:1-12 / Mt 18:15-20 
Thurs: Jos 3:7-10a,11,13-17 / Mt 18:21―19:1 
Fri: Jos 24:1-13 / Mt 19:3-12 
Sat: Jos 24:14-29 / Mt 19:13-15 
Sun: Rev 11:19a,12:1-6a,10ab / 1 Cor 15:20-27  
         Lk 1:39-56         Tuesday, August 10 

12:10 PM  Mass HT     Dr. Omer Hurlburt II - Anniversary Rem. 

        Wednesday, August 11  

12:10 PM  Mass HT     Jack Wills - Wedding Anniversary Rem. 

       Thursday, August 12 

12:10 PM  Mass HT     Keith Bowman - Anniversary Rem. 

        Friday, August 13 

  8:00 AM  Mass HT      Kelly and Nori Families 

       Saturday, August 14  

  4:30 PM  Mass  SJ     Carl Amatulli - Anniversary Remembrance 

        Sunday, August 15   Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary 

  9:00 AM  Mass HT     Vivian McConnell - Birthday Rem. 

10:30 AM  Mass SJ      Garth Farler - Birthday Remembrance 

  Saturday and Sunday - August 7 & 8 

    4:30 PM Mass   SJ     Paula Burke 

    9:00 AM Mass   HT   Peggy Schramm - Anniversary Rem. 

  9:00 AM Mass live streamed and available on the website anytime.  

  10:30 AM Mass   SJ     Rosemary Lyons & Bridgid Lyons  

HOLY FAMILY MASS SCHEDULE   

 

Weekly Collections Stewardship  
 

                       Sunday, August 1st    $24,501 
 

Thank you for your generous stewardship! 

Our Prayers & Sympathy are Extended  
to Barbara Wiegert in the death of her  
husband, Carroll Kemp, who died August 1st 
and to the family and friends of Jackie Hagen, 
who died August 2nd.  

Health Ministry: 
5 Sundays in August - 5 Short Stories  
That May Change the Way You Think   

Story 2 - We Are Never Alone 
A boy is about to begin the youth’s  
rite of passage.  His father takes him into the  
forest, blindfolded, and leaves him alone.  
He is required to sit on a stump for the entire 
night and not take off the blindfold until the ray 
of sun shines through it.  He is all by himself.  
Once he survives the night he then becomes a 
man.  The boy was terrified and could hear all 
kinds of noise.  It seemed like beasts were all 
around him. The wind blew the grass and earth 
and it shook his stump.  But he sat stoically, 
never removing the blindfold.  Finally, after a 
horrific night the sun appeared and he removed 
his blindfold.  It was then that he saw his father 
sitting on the stump next to him, keeping watch 
for the entire night.  We are never truly alone.  
Even when we do not know it, our family and 
friends are watching out for us, sitting on a 
stump beside us.  Author Unknown   
In our darkest moments, it’s common to feel 
like we’re incredibly alone.  But it’s important 
to remember, we are never alone. 
www.consciouspanda.com 



RCIA - Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 
Informational Meeting This Month 
Sunday, August 29th 

11:30 AM    St. John Rectory 
Are you interested in learning  
about the Catholic faith?  If so, RCIA is for you!  
The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults is the term  
for the way in which adults are initiated into full  
membership with the Roman Catholic Church.   
There will be an Informational Meeting at 11:30 a.m. 
in the St. John Rectory on Sunday, August 29th.    
There is no obligation to go further, but if you wish  
to continue, RCIA is the process for entering the  
Catholic Church.  RCIA will be meeting on Sundays  
at 11:30 a.m. in the St. John Rectory following the 
10:30 AM Mass.  Classes begin two weeks later on 
Sunday, September 12th.  If you know someone  
who is interested in becoming Catholic or finding  
out more about our Catholic faith, please contact  
Dee Golembiewski, Director of Religious Education 
dee@holyfamilymiddletown.com or Kathi Mangus  
kathi@holyfamilymiddletown.com or call the parish 
office 513-422-0602.    

Happy 60th Wedding Anniversary! 
Ronald Koch and Carol Collins  
were married on August 12, 1961!   

Happy Anniversary  
    Ron & Carol! 
Ron and Carol have been active  
members of Holy Family Parish,  
John XXIII and Fenwick for many 
years.  In March they moved from 
their home on Kensington and  
are now living at Heritagespring /  
Barrington of West Chester - off of 
Liberty Way and across from the 
Voice of America Park and Lake.   

Introductions to Sunday Readings 
by Bishop Ken Untener, in collaboration  
with Catherine Haven and Fr. Bill Taylor 

First Reading - 1 Kings 19:4-8  
The prophet Elijah lived about 800 years before 
Christ.  Because he was loyal to God, he fell into  
disfavor with King Ahab and Queen Jezebel.   
He had to flee for his life to Mount Horeb  
(also known as Mount Sinai).  Today’s passage  
takes place as he begins his flight.   

Second Reading - Ephesians 4:30―5:2  
As in the past four Sundays, our second Scripture 
reading is from the letter to the Ephesians.  This 
part of the letter contains advice for Christian living.   
The author says that actions which cause division in  
a community are simply unacceptable.  In today’s 
reading, the author sees mutual forgiveness as  
essential for any group that calls itself Christian.  
There is an echo here of part of the Lord’s prayer.  

St. Vincent de Paul Society  
Thanks to everyone for your continued  
support and contributions, with which the  
SVDP volunteers were able to assist our needy neighbors 
again this past month.  Here are the July numbers: 

SVDP Pantry Food Donations      
     31 Households totaling 83 people 
     26 senior citizens    39 adults    18 children  
 

SVDP Help Line Utility Bill Assistance 
     17 households - Duke     27 households - Water 
 

SVDP Help Line Rent Assistance 
     We have set aside some funds to help the  
     community with rent during this difficult time.  
     13 - requests / 1 resolved  
       0 - direct pay to landlord       
       1 - teamed with another agency or parishioner to pay  
SVDP Outreach Ministry 
     9 home visits to assess needs    
     5 deliveries of bedding or vouchers for furniture 
     2 donations of furniture 
 

SVDP Prison Ministry 
     This Ministry is suspended due to Covid-19. 

5th Sunday SVDP Collections occur four times a 
year.  Our next one is later this month - Aug 29th!  
For your convenience, we’ve included a special  
“SVDP 5th Sunday” envelope in the August pack.   



American Association of University Women 

AAUW - 65th Annual Used Book Sale 
East Side of Bandanas Italian Eatery 
2204 Central Avenue 
Donations Now Accepted -  
Tuesdays, Thursdays and  
Saturdays 10 AM - 11:30 AM! 

Donations of gently used 
books, children’s books, puzzles, games, CDs, DVDs 
and records are used to promote literacy, recycle, 
and raise money for area scholarships.  The last day 
for donations is Saturday, September 4th.  
More details can be found on the AAUW website 
middletown-oh.aauw.net, on Facebook - AAUW 
Middletown, or email Chris tcbuch@yahoo.com. 
This year’s sale will be held Thursday - Sunday,  
September 9th - 12th with an extra clearance day - 
Saturday, September 18th!  

C A S H  O N L Y!!!  
Thursday, Sept 9th   4 PM - 8 PM     $5 Pre-sale   
Friday, Sept 10th 10 AM - 6 PM 
Saturday, Sept 11th 10 AM - 4 PM 
Sunday, Sept 12th  Noon  - 4 PM     $8 Bag Sale 
Saturday, Sept 18th 10 AM - 4 PM     $4 Bag Sale 

Balloon Animal Artist Wanted! 
Maybe you - or someone you know - 
got really bored during the COVID  
lockdowns and picked up a new skill…?   
If you can make simple twist balloon  
animals and flowers - WE NEED YOU for this year’s 
Parish Picnic.  Please call the parish office 422-0602  
if you’d like to debut your new talents or if you can  
recommend a good Balloon Animal Artist!  

State Route #122 Clean Up Crew 
Saturday, August 28th      

8:30 - 10:30 AM   Jacot Park 
Join the gang picking up trash along SR #122 from  
Dixie Hwy to Breiel Blvd.  This is the main entrance to  
our city and we want to keep it looking good!  We meet 
at Jacot Park at 8:30 a.m. and finish up by 10:30 a.m.   
Mark your calendar for one more Saturday:  Oct 23rd 

Bring your kids and grandkids!  This is a great chance  
for kids to perform - and for the important adults in 
their lives to model - community service!   

 Are you Interested in Being an Informed Christian?  Being an Effective Christian?  
 Sharing the Good News?  Putting Christ in the Center of your World?   
 If the answer to any question above is YES, then please explore the upcoming  Women’s Cursillo Weekend  
 at Our Lady of the Holy Spirit Center, Norwood, Ohio Thursday, September 16th to Sunday, September 19th.   
 The Spanish word Cursillo (cur-SEE-oh) means Little Course.  The Cursillo is a little course in Christianity.   
 It is an encounter with Christ in a small community of the Church so that His love and grace can be brought  
 to every aspect of life.  The Weekend starts on Thursday evening and ends Sunday evening.  During those  
 three days the attendees live, learn and worship together, attended and nurtured by members of the greater  
 Cursillo community.  Clergy and laypersons share themed talks with attendees, who then participate in small  
 group discussions to delve deeper into the themes of each talk.  The talks include topics which deal with life,  
 the Christian ideal, the Catholic faith and a method to bring Christ into the modern world.  To learn more,  
 please visit www.cincinnati-cursillo.org, or call Kathi Mangus in the parish office 422-0602 or parishioner  
 Rick Gregosky 937-371-8184.  Both Kathi and Rick are active members of the Cursillo Movement.    

Are You Expecting Your First Baby  
or Want Your First Child Baptized? 
We ask that you attend a baptismal  
preparation class, held quarterly in  
March, June, September and December.   
Watch future bulletins for the actual date, time and 
location and simply call the office 422-0602 to register.  

Online Giving Available!  
WeShare makes online donations easy!   
Donations can be scheduled through your  
checking or savings account, or with debit cards or  
major credit cards.  Find out more by clicking on the 
WeShare link at www.holyfamilymiddletown.com.  

The Men’s Fellowship Group  
This Saturday, August 14th 
Men of the parish are invited to join  
for prayer and study every second and fourth Saturday 
of the month.  The next meeting is set for this Saturday, 
August 14th at 7:00 a.m. in the St. John Rectory.  Join us! 

https://www.cincinnati-cursillo.org/


Auditions This Month at PAA!  
4400 Lewis St - behind McDonald's on Breiel 
The Performing Arts Academy is a faith based  
organization providing music education, performance  
opportunities and appreciation for the performing arts.  

Disney’s Moana Jr.    
5th - 8th Graders   Saturday, Aug 21st 
Rehearsals: Every Tuesday, Thursday 
& Saturday beginning September 7th 
Tuesday - Thursday: 5-7 PM  Saturday: 10 AM-1 PM 
Performances:  November 12th-14th, 19th-21st 

Annie KIDS   
1st - 4th Graders  Saturday, Aug 28th 
Rehearsals: Every Monday, Thursday  
& Saturday beginning September 9th 
Monday & Thursday: 5-7 PM  Saturday: 1-3 PM 
Performances: December 3rd-5th 

Find out more at www.theperformingartsacademy.com. 

List of 365 Lotto Winners 
January 1- June 20, 2021 
$1,000 - Donna Morscher 
$500 - Michael Tomaro, Nathan Kramer, Sean  
Copenhaver, John & Perri Morton, Brett Oakley,  
and Michelle West  $100 - Katie Myers, Mary Lynn  
Lanham, Aaron Kime, Rosemary Welz, Michael Koch,  
Schneider Family, Emily Muthert, Kelley Turner, Amber  
Preston, Theresa Roark, Judy Fagel, Jane Kleinfelder,  
Kim Tavares, The Schlenck Family, Rafael Bonilla, Adam 
Linville, Esmeralda Santiago, Holly Longmore, Cheryl  
Smith, Michelle West, Larry Fisher, Carolyn McCabe,  
Michael Stahl, and Brittany Parker  $40 - Mark Grever,  
Cathy McQueen, Darlene Tierney, Bob Kugler, Anne  
Huber, Chanee Uribe, Russ Sponsel, Kelly Morton, Gloria 
Alexander, Katie Spiller, Richard Hurchanik, JoAnn Cooke, 
Kay LeVan, Jay Skie, Oliver Reppart, Christa Dyer, Linda  
Willen, Ines Fuller, Dan & Sarah Begley, Tony Lay, Tracy  
Green, Ken Kramer, William Dulle, Sara Pelfrey, Emily  
Luken, Barbara Fechtel, Mary Brynum, Katharine Clayton, 
Ted & Connie Finan, Patricia Fitterer, Rick Larbus, Gloria Alexander, Richard Hurchanik, Kelly Morton, Sue Goffena, Mike 
Goodman, Keith Waleskowski, Jeff Jarrett, Lantis Family, Roger Tobler, Emma Caskey, Jodi Houston, Mary Jo Dreisbach, 
Rob & Katie Krimple, Kate Brodie, Steve Linz, Nicholas Parker, Sharon Tobin, Robin Mueller, Mattie Espel, Donna  
Henderson, Vicki Schmitt, Ray & Roxann Rybolt, William Schaefer, Doug Dreisbach, Bo & Jackie Faulkner, Thomas Mason, 
Gabby Stephaniak, Ron & Beth Hutson, Larkin Banks, Sharon Landrum, Kahe & Mike Nappi, Sue Hengehold, Owen Spiller, 
Clifford F Poppel, Marie Klotz, Robin Thorton, Liz Sebesy, Linda Sieg, Andrew Duff, Heather Hundenner, Annabelle Payne, 
Doug Duvall, Cathy Middleton, Sarah Crowthers, Terry "Madison" Edwards, Robby Rouse, Hudson Reppart, Sherrie 
Hundemer, Dan & Terrie Myer, Cheri & Artie Fieher, Sarah Hutchinson, Lorraine Pieper, Joan Kinney, Liam Kij, Laura  
Thamann, Ruth Sprandel, Kenny Rudd, Kate Brodie, Maddy Beerman, Joanne Moore, Casey Allen, Tara Latimore, Amanda 
Burton, The Spitzmueller Family, Tim Donovan Sr, Armstrong Family, Dena Conover, Patricia Miller, Joe & Megan Jackson, 
Matt Hull, Kim Tavares, Jessie Kunkel, Tony Jackson, Ricki Mills, Nancy VanPelt, Nika Gilbert, Rachel Gentile, Mandy Cline, 
Tammy Patrick, Sarah Lawler, Donna Frazee, Jennifer Rafter, Kerrie King, James Branam, Andi Brannon, Mary Suzanne  
Bishop, Andi Bartz, Ryan & Kristin Mulligan, Bob & Terry Butter, Rene Rawlings, Nicholas Miller, Bridgite Dickerson,  
Thomas Stiver, Dan & Bev Mabry, Mark Massey, Ellen Beerman, Bill Seitter, Becky Anderson, Jeff Hart, Bailey Broxterman, 
Chris Farrell, Kenny Mejia Perez, The Schlenck Family, Paula Gundrum, Heather Connor, Cricket Burns, Sharon Tobin,  

Allison Pico, and Vern Smith.  365 Winners will be reported monthly for the remainder of 2021.  Thank you!  

  

 The Lord is aware  

 of all that we have  

 been through  

 in this time.  

 He is close to those  

 who felt isolated and alone,  

 feelings that became more acute   

 during the pandemic.   

 He is not indifferent to this.  

July 23, 2021 

10th Annual Ohio’s Hospice  
of Butler & Warren Counties  

5K Remembrance Walk / Run 
Saturday, August 28th 

8:30 AM Registration  10:00 AM Walk / Run Begins 
North Park - Tamarack Trail, Springboro, OH 45066 
Registration:  $25 / Individual Walker  $10 / Youth Walker 
(Age 12 and under)  $20 Active Military or Veteran Walker 
Memory Walk Signs are available for $20.  Proceeds from 
the event enable us to provide complimentary therapies 
to our patients and grief support at no cost to anyone in 
the community.  For more details contact Sydney Truax 
STruax@OhioHospice.org. 



See How Lay Catholic Studies  
Can Transform Your Life  
Mount St. Mary’s School of Theology equips  
lay Catholics to grow in faith, knowledge and skills 
through classes and programs designed specifically  
for busy adult learners.  We offer graduate and  
non-degreed classes in Scripture, Theology, History, 
and Pastoral Studies and provide a supportive  
environment for spiritual, pastoral and personal 
growth.  Take a class for credit, audit or begin work 
on a Graduate degree or certificate.  Saturday,  
evening, or daytime classes allow you to engage in 
theological and pastoral studies while maintaining 
job, family and community commitments.  As parish 
life opens up once more, there has never been a 
better time to respond generously to God’s call.   
Class locations: Main Campus 6616 Beechmont Ave.,  
Cincinnati or the St. Charles Center, US Route 127, 
Celina.  Email smcgurgan@athenaeum.edu or call 
513-233-6127 for more information.  Look at the  
Fall Schedule and register at www.athenaeum.edu. 

20th National Conference for Single Catholics 
Looking for Catholic Community?   
Don’t Know Where All the  
Single Catholics Are Hanging Out? 
Friday - Sunday, August 20th - 22nd   
Denver, Colorado  Attend in Person or Virtually! 
This is your chance to connect with like-minded 
singles from all over.  Please join us for dynamic 
presentations by Fr. Nathan Cromly, Fr. Thomas 
Loya, Mary Beth Bonacci and others, as well as  
for music, socials, prayer, fellowship and more!   
For more information and to register, visit our  
website www.NationalCatholicSingles.com or  
call 512-766-5798. 

Permanent Deacon Application Cycle  
to Begin in September 2022 
Men of the archdiocese who are interested  
in applying for the Permanent Deacon Formation 
class which will begin in September 2022, should 
contact Deacon Mark Machuga, Director of the 
Office of the Diaconate at 513-263-6641 or 
deaconoffice@catholicaoc.org.  The application 
cycle for the next class has begun.  Pre-requisites, 
qualifications and procedures will be discussed with 
each man considering the Diaconate.   
Deacon John Lyons is happy to share his 
experiences as Deacon here at Holy Family for  
8+ years and will discuss your questions about  
the process with any men considering this ministry.   

Attention Lifelong Learners! 
The University of Dayton Osher Lifelong  
Learning Institute (UDOLLI) has announced  
the availability of their Fall Virtual Learning Program 
brochure.  The program runs Monday, September 13th - 
Friday, November 5th and covers over 75 subjects with 
no exams, grades or formal education required.   
Online registration begins Tuesday, August 10th and 
phone registration begins Monday, August 16th.   
An $80 registration fee entitles you to register for as 
many of the seminars as you wish.  To read our brochure 
online, type UDOLLI in your search bar and find the links 
to the registration form, the Fall 2021 brochure, and 
more.  To register or to be added to our mailing list call 
the Office of Special Programs and Continuing Education 
937-229-2605. 

Retrouvaille… A Lifeline for Married Couples 
Friday - Sunday, September 10th- 12th 

Cincinnati location provided at registration. 
Retrouvaille (ret’ro-vi) offers a welcoming  
and loving space to couples who have been  
living with difficulties in their marriage.   
Retrouvaille offers hope: the hope that it is not  
too late, the hope of a different and better marriage.   
Retrouvaille helps couples to listen, to forgive, to be  
reconciled, and to move into a better future believing that 
God loves them and with His help and their efforts, their 
marriage can be healed.  For more information about the 
Retrouvaille programs call 513-456-5413 or to register 
visit the website cincyretrouvaille.org.   






